Dear All

Well we have made it to Cairo since I was last able to write. We have been virtually camping for 4 nights - one in tent in the desert, 2 in a beach hut on the Red Sea and one in a mountain hostel at St Katherines in the foothills of Sinai. The last was the most cold - at 1500m that is higher than Ben Nevis so it is not surprising - but all were chilly to say the least. It was sad that the sea was too rough for us to go snorkelling in the Gulf of Aqaba although i did go swimming. The sea was not too cold but the northerly winds were so coming out was freezing. The wadi scenery was extraordinary. We did make it to the top of Mt Sinai yesterday and stayed up to see the sunset and then came down in the dark using torches. We went up the 3700 steps of repentance but came down the camel trail. The view was amazing and the air so clear that the mountains looked really sharp in the sunshine. Today we have had 6 1/2 hours in the minibus driving to Cairo where the first nice hotel room for a while made us take some time out to wallow and get cleaned up. We have the morning to see Coptic Cairo and then after lunch we are off to the airport and home. So this is the last one.

Hope all is well with you all.

See you soon

Love Ruth and Peter
